Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

September 10, 2013 

Town Hall

MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman; Leslie Boness, Secretary; Barry Langer, and Daniel Maddox. Members absent were Neil Hanley and Cathy Lowe. 
1.  Minutes of the Meeting – August 27, 2013 
Minutes were distributed electronically and reviewed at the meeting.
Barry Langer made a motion, seconded by Dan Maddox, to accept the Minutes as submitted.  The motion passed unanimously.
2.  Notification of new Alternate Member appointment.

It was reported that Cathy Lowe has been appointed by the Board of Selectmen as an Alternate Road Committee Member. She was unable to attend this meeting.

3. State Records of Hartford Roads

Barry Langer questioned whether the additional winter servicing of Gurney Hill Road has been reported to the state, as it may result in an increase in funding for the town. Discussion ensued as to whether all town roads have been updated in the state registry for such purposes.  Harley Swanson will check with the Town Clerk and Select Board to assure that we are receiving complete and proper reimbursements to which the town may be entitled.

4. Distribution of Materials 

Neil Hanley compiled copies of the RSMS 11 Road Survey Field Manual for all members, which were distributed.  Additionally copies of the Road Committee Ordinance, comparative road services contracts, the Road Commissioner’s contract for goods and services, and materials related to state services prices, were reviewed.  Dan Maddox requested a schedule of equipment required for a contractor to bid on a project.  After discussion, it was agreed that the Road Committee would work on gathering a coordinated list of equipment, prices and services, which can be used in evaluating project requests for proposals planned for bidding.  

Dan Maddox will contact Lianne to get a new user ID, to allow his access to the MMA website membership area and materials.  After testing, it was determined his prior access was no longer active. 

Neil Hanley donated a temperature gun that may serve the testing needs identified.  It was noted that it should be checked for proper calibration.  Dan Maddox will get a quote for the cost.

The Committee agreed to try to get electronic copies of the Journal Account Summary Report from 2009 to the current, from Lianne.  Also, for the State 2012 (or most current) Labor Reimbursement and Private Equipment rates.  Harley will request the information from Lianne and Leslie will research State information.   

5. Report on Selectmen’s Meeting

Harley reported on the Selectmen’s meeting.  He noted that the Road Committee’s recommendations had been discussed, and the Board intended to further discuss the proposed purchases with the Road Commissioner, since funding must come from that budget.  A Bid Committee was established.  Needs for Gurney Hill were discussed, including whether or not to try to reclaim the pavement.  Harley also reported that the Road Commissioner, Jeremy Johnson, had been apprised of the Road Committee discussions of the prior meeting and indicated his desire to attend meetings when he does not have other conflicts.  Currently he has a Tuesday night conflict.  Harley will keep him informed.
Harley stated that the Selectmen seemed to be in agreement regarding the requested license fee for RSMS.  Additional research will be done to ascertain whether it might be possible to obtain second hand sieves at a lesser cost.   

6.  Adjournment  

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer, to adjourn at 8:45 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.

The next meeting will be September 24th and the following meeting will be October 15th.
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary

Hartford Road Committee
